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WB&A Mini-Show Pictures

President’s Report

This past weekend, on June 4th, we held our first Mini Meeting / Gen-
eral business meeting of this year, at the American Legion in Vienna, VA.
It was great to see so many folks that we haven't seen in such a long time.
Besides our morning coffee and donuts, swapping trains, we had a lot of
information to inform you about. We now have had our second event in
person this year, and are just getting started, with an exciting plan for the
rest of the year.

| want to thank John Buxton, our Vice President, who's working fever-
ishly to bring us our next flea market, train show, this July, at the National
Capital Trolley Museum in Silver Spring, Maryland. Save the date for July
23, 2022. It's a bring your own table event.

We will be following this up with the first ever WB&A Arbutus Fire
Hall Train Meet. Sunday, October 2, 2022.

In November, on the 12th, we will be holding our next Mini Meet /
General Business meeting, this time in Maryland. Elections will also be
held for three board positions and an Eastern Division representative.

Dave Eadie, who's been our Eastern representative for the last six
years announced that he will not be running for another term. His current
term expires December 31, 2022. Anyone who is interested should con-
tact Dave Eadie, he will be happy to explain functions and duties of an
Eastern division Rep. We thank Dave for his years of service as Eastern
Rep.

Please welcome and congratulate, Chuck McGinnis, who at the last
board meeting was voted in to fill the slot that was left vacant this past
winter. Also welcome to Carol McGinnis, while not a board member, has
volunteered to become chairman of the social committee. If you like to
work on the social committee let us know, we will get you in contact with
Carol.

My thanks goes out to all of my board members who contribute end-
lessly to make our club a success. Without their energy and time a sched-
ule of events like we're attempting to do just wouldn't happen!

{Cont’d on Page 2}
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Treasurer’s Report

as of
By Mike Ackerman
The Chapter’s financial activities for Jan. 1, 2022 through
Mar. 3, 2022 are summarized below. If you have any other
questions or comments feel free to contact me at
mjackermn@gmail.com

Check Book Balance —Jan. 1, 2022
Check Book Balance - Jun. 1, 2022

$31,204
$32,560

Significant Activities Jan. 1, 2022 thru Jun. 1, 2022

&A
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TOP TEN WB&A
BENEFITS

1 Fun and Fellowship with your Train Friends

2 Wealth of information available from other
collectors, operators and layout builders.

3 A wonderful opportunity to participate at the
local level in the world’s greatest hobby.

4 Free admission to local WB&A Train Shows.
(Show advertised in local newspapers).

5 Free admission at Members Only WB&A Swap
Meets.

6 Receive quarterly the WB&A Newsletter “The
Trolley”.

7 Access to the chapter facebook page

www.facebook.com/wba.chaptertca

8 Share in the excitement of the Toy Train Hobby.

9 Serving as a committee member or officer at the
local level is very rewarding.

10 Buy, Sell, Trade with local train enthusiasts.

Expenses | Revenue
Train Meets 2,602 2,780
Membership Dues 2021 (31) 465
Membership Dues 2021 Prepaid (135) *2025
Membership Dues 2022 (86) 1,290
Membership Dues 2022 Prepaid (37) *555
Membership Dues 2023 Prepaid (1) *15
Membership Dues 2023 (2) 30
Membership Expenses &Donations 460 18
Trolley (2 issues) 294
Web Site & Zoom 447
Election Expenses
Miscellaneous Expenses 125 701

* Note: Revenue and expenses listed as “prepaid” were received or
paid before January 1, 2022 and are therefore not accounted for as
revenue or expense for 2022 since they are included in the Check
Book Balance of January 1, 2022

{President’s Report, Cont’d}

But, before | wrap this up | ask that you take a look at
the results of the survey that we just took. Special thanks
to Bob Gray and Bob Heine who tabulated all the results.

And yes, the winners of the visa gift cards are:

Robert Mirick
Ron Edwards
Mark McDermott
Don Leavel
Thanks to All!
See you in July!
Tom Salen

President, WB&A

WB&A Board of Directors Meeting
Saturday, January 8, 2022
Via ZOOM

Meeting Start Time: 9:00 AM
Meeting End Time: 12:00 PM
In Attendance
Present: Tom Salen, Nada Boswell, Mike Ackerman,
Dave Eadie, Bob Heine, Bob Gray, Bill Moss, Skip Lee,
John Buxton, Carol McGinnis, John Kowalski
Absent: Charles Doring, Arnie Meyrow
A quorum being determined, the meeting was called
to order by Tom Salen, WB&A President.
OPENING COMMENTS BY PRESIDENT - President
Tom Salen opened the meeting by expressing his
gratitude for the work done by the Board and
members over the past year for their efforts to
continue to provide quality services to WB&A
members during the Covid pandemic. He noted the
two face-to-face events held, the August Flea Market
and the WB&A Mini Meet held at the National
Capitol Trolley Museum. Tom expressed his hope
that, in the coming year, the club will be able to host
club events in Virginia.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Secretary's Report - Bob Gray
The minutes from the September 11, 2021 Board
Meeting were reviewed by members. A request was




made for additions or corrections to the minutes. A
motion to accept the minutes as written, was made,
seconded and unanimously approved.

2. Treasurer's Report - Michael Ackerman

The Treasurer's Report was distributed to the BOD
previous to the meeting. Michael answered member
guestions regarding the report. The Treasurers'
Report of January 8, 2022 was approved.

3. Membership Report -Bill Moss

Bill stated that the present membership list includes
members in good standing for the years 2021 and
2022 and at this time we have 208 members. 136
members have paid their 2021 dues. We still need to
collect 2021 dues from approximately 70 members.
David Eadie will send a reminder email to these folks.
Regarding the WB&A Drawing, Bill reported that
tickets sales have yielded $480.00, which brings us to
a break even point for this endeavor.

4. Eastern Report - Dave Eadie

Dave reported data on the October 2021 York Show
and answered questions regarding the logistics and
services provided at the event. He will bring up
WB&A members' concerns at the upcoming Eastern
Division Board meeting. He further noted that the
April 2022 York Show will be a 3-day event to be held
on April 28, 29,and 30. A discussion ensued regarding
the possibility that the show would be held on only 2
days. Concern was expressed about vendors leaving
early on Saturday.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Website Update - Bob Gray

Bob introduced WB&A member John Kowalski who
has agreed to assist with the management of our
website. John's strong background in communication
enterprises and technical know-how will enhance the
effectiveness of the website. John shared his hope
that we can bring the WB&A website in line with both
the TCA and Eastern Division's website formats and
that we can create more on-line interaction between
WB&A members and the Board. Tom Salen suggested
that a Website Committee be formed to assist with
the management of the site. The Board agreed with
Tom's suggestion and the following people
volunteered to serve on the committee: Bob Gray,
John Kowalski, Tom Salen, John Buxton, and Carol
McGinnis. Bob Gray will write an article for the
Trolley Newsletter, updating members on website
planning and resources in hopes of encouraging
increased member involvement.

2. Annapolis Show - Skip Lee

Skip reported that 67 tables have been sold for the
February 27 Annapolis Show and that 10 people have
volunteered to assist with setting up for the show.
The drawing for the 2020/2021 WB&A Train will be

done at the event. Bob Gray shared the TCA
publication and website advertisements for the
Annapolis Show. Notice of the show will appear in
the Annapolis Capital Newspaper. Nada will explore
possible children's "give-aways" for the show.
Drawings for coupons for use at the show will occur
hourly.
3. Future WB&A Activities/Events/Meetings
A wide-ranging discussion regarding 2022 WB&A
events was held with the goal of providing face-to-
face activities in both Maryland and Virginia. The
BOD voted to explore the possibility of WB&A
assuming management of the Arbutus Train Shows.
A motion was made, seconded and accepted to pay
for a table to advertise the Annapolis Show and
promote WB&A membership at the Timonium Scale
Model Show. Assisting with the WB&A table at the
February 5 & 6 Timonium show will be Bob Heine,
Bob Gray, Bill Moss, and John Buxton. At this time
the following events are planned for 2022:
a) WB&A Table at the February 5 & 6 Timonium
Show
b) Annapolis Show on February 27th
¢) Mini Meet at a Virginia Location in early June
d) Pop-up event at the National Capital Trolley
Museum in June.
e) Mini Meet and Election in the 1st or second week
in November.
Skip Lee noted that we had not addressed informal
social events or excursions. Several Board members
expressed support for these activities. John Kowalski
suggested that we consider a regional "Coffee &
Caboose" get-together at a local coffee shop. The
suggestion was made to form a Social Committee.
These topics will be on the agenda for the next BOD
meeting.
Bob Heine asked if someone could provide a
template for recording the names and email
addresses of local TCA members who do not belong
to the WB&A.
The next WB&A Board of Directors meeting will be held
on March 5, 2022 at John Buxton's home.
Minutes submitted by: Bob Gray
Minutes approved on March 19, 2022

Future Arbutus Train Shows
WB&A has worked with Sunny Vacek and we will be taking
over the management of the Arbutus Firehall Train Show.
Sunny Vacek has issued a refund check to anyone who
registered for the March, 2020 and/or the September
2020 Train Show. The checks, a letter explaining, and a
registration form for the October Meet have been sent
out. We are excited about this opportunity and deeply
thank Sunny and Frank, Ricky, and Rusty for their 30 years
of working with this show.




Historian’s Corner

It’s Alive! The NEW TCA DIRECTORY.
By Carol Redman McGinnis, TCA# HE 95-41066
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Cover of the 1st TCA Directory

Once upon a time, in the opening days of TCA, the first
TCA Directory was published. As the informal group of
men gathered and talked the need was seen for a quick,
easy way to contact each other. Where did they live,
what did they collect, and how can we visit them? So,
after a short two and a half months of existence, the
Directory was born. Yes, it was “Alive!” Simple type,
printed on copy paper, and had a copy paper front and
back cover. Does anyone know who drew the cover
picture of a train? Was it Lou?

There are a few of you who have seen this splendid
publication. The pages were created on a typewriter at
the home of Lou Redman, Secretary-Treasurer, who lived
at 225 Harrison Avenue in Avalon, Pennsylvania.
President Burton Logan is listed as Edaville Railroad
Museum in South Carver, Massachusetts! And Vice
President Evan Middleton lived at 5017 9th Avenue in Los
Angeles “43”, California. There were 4 Directors: E.P. (Ed)
Alexander, Douglas Bourner, W.C. (Bill) Krames, and Don
LaSpaluto. These guys lived in Yardley, Pennsylvania; St.
Louis, Missouri; Yardley, Pennsylvania; and Bellaire, Long
Island, New York, respectfully. TCA was already showing
its intercontinental lean!

Collections listed included Tinplate, Catalogs, Old
Trains, 1 gage, O gage, 2 7/8 gage, 2 gage, Standard gage,
all types of Toy Trains, Pre-WW1, Cast iron, Pull, Wind up,
Trolleys, Live steamers, Interurbans, Accessories, Antique
trains, Copper, Brass, Chrome, Litho, and “what have
you!”

Doug Bourner included “If in St. Louis plan on dinner
and evening at my house.” So much information and so
many interpersonal relationships were created by these
simple pages! They were listed on a short 14 pages and
had 65 names contained within. In Redman’s Treasurer’s

Report from Jun, 1957 the cost of the directory were
calculated at about $31, which includes % of the postage
costs.

By 1956, just one year later, the Directory expanded to
116 names and included phone numbers (enumerated as
LInden1-0421 for Lou Redman, notice the letter prefix). It's
really kind’a funny, as | remember my phone number as
PO1-0421! It must have changed in 1956 when we moved
from Avalon to Ben Avon! The cover graduated to colored
bond paper. There are at least two colors, light blue and
tan. Do you have one that’s a different color?

e T TP e ks T8

1957 Directory with handwritten TCA Numbers

The 1957 Directory came with a bright tinplate Orange
crackle cover. Within the pages of his copy, Lou has hand
written the TCA numbers. You can see how President
Logan got C-1 (later renamed CM for Charter Member)
Vice President Middleton got C-2, and Sec/Treas Redman
got C-3. From there the charter member numbers were
assigned alphabetically, so you can see Richard Little is C-
34. Note that William Loew is 57-170 with the year of
acceptance into TCA followed by sequential numbering.
By the 1964 Directory the TCA number was added in.

53 years later in 2008 the last in the series of TCA
Directories was published. This publication came filled
with essential information for the discerning member. The
TCA Articles of Incorporation, By-Laws, Policy Book,
Strategic Plan, Alphabetical Listing, Geographic Listing,
Numeric Listing, Notes pages, and Advertising. Many
would read through its pages when it arrived with the
same anticipation as the Quarterly. While, of course,
others would throw it away.

There were 624 pages filled with information and
details. Of those 300 pages were addresses, phone
number and emails of members, with at least 90 listings
per page. That works out to be more than 27,000
members. The job of keeping this document up-to-date
was in the hands of Tim Stier,

So, here we are in 2022. 68 years and so many details
are developing so fast. There have been almost 76,000
TCA members in these 68 years. Years ago, when TCA
published a Directory every year it was quickly realized
that as the book was distributed it was already out of date.
This became more and more evident each year. Folks
moved, changed phone number, changed email address,
even changed name.

The TCA Directory is now available online. As




members update their personal information it is
uploaded and available immediately in real time. Chris
Allen, TCA's Internet & Technology Chair, recently shared
on the TTML * (Toy Train Mailing List): “To access it login
into your TCA account via the Member Dashboard. At the
Dashboard (you can) pay your dues, print a lost
membership card, update your personal information, and
view the Member Directory.”

So, the control is in your hands. New phone number,
new email, change of address? Add them into your
online profile. It will be instantly changed and reflected
in the Directory. Each member has the option of having/
or not having their email, phone number, and/or full
address able to be viewed by other members.

Right now, you can search by member first or last
name, by Division, by Country/State, or by Member
number. There is a feature that you can then sort by last
name, number, or location. Try it | think you’ll like it! Itis
a vast improvement over the old phonebook Directory
version. I'll be the first to admit, | dearly miss the printed
version. But, there are major advantages of the new
online directory. If you use a smart phone or pad, you
carry the Directory with you wherever you go.

Chris continues by adding “This will be a big plus for
TCA Division Secretaries and Meet Chairs. With any smart
phone or pad they can log into the website and check
member status. We believe that the new Directory is a
huge improvement over the old and this is only Phase | of
the project. We hope to get funding for some great ideas
for Phase Il next fiscal year.”

What does the future hold. When you get your 8-ball
or your crystal ball reading please let me know.

Carol.McGinnis74@verizon.net

As you all know. | have served as your WB&A
Chapter Representative to Eastern Division for the past 6
years. | have decided its time to not run again in this Fall's
WB&A elections. This was not an easy decision | assure
you but the right one for me. So, please consider running
for this position to represent your WB&A at York. One perk
is that Eastern Division will pay your expenses for the week
at York in including hotel, per diem and mileage. Some of
the responsibilities you will have, include attending the
Board meeting on Tuesday of York week prior to the
opening. There are usually one or two Zoom Board
meeting prior to each York Meet as well. You will also be
asked to submit a written report on the activities of the
WB&A Chapter for the current year and you should submit
an occasional article for the WB&A Trolley newsletter to
inform members of any York Show updates. One of the
other assignments | had was organizing and coordinating
the Lost & Found activities at each York Show. So, please
do consider being a part of the York Show.

Thanks again for allowing me to serve as your
Chapter's Rep to Eastern Division these past 6 years. It was
a great experience | will treasure.

Dave Eadie,
WB&A Chapter Representative to Eastern Division

Eastern Division-TCA Report

Dave Eadie

This past year's April York Show was a resounding
success !! We had over 8,000 attendees including 370 non
-TCA from the public and financially we broke even. The
challenge going forward will be keeping our budget in line
with the cost of the fairgrounds our single most expensive
item. At this time, the York Meet will be a three day event
for the see-able future; opening noon on Thursday till 2
pm on Saturday. Elections will be held in October to elect
a new Eastern Division Board. Bob Buehler will be
running for President, Russell Youens for Secretary, John
Zobel for Director and Dan Danielson will become our
Past President.

One of the changes being made for the October,
2022 Meet will be all vendors in the Purple Hall are
moving to the Orange Hall. The Purple Hall will host all
train layouts. This will allow a central location for both
TCA members and the general public. Bus service will
also return for October; in April we had problems
securing a contractor.

Membership Moments
by Bill Moss

Thank you everyone who replied to our membership
survey. The results have been tabulated by Bob Heine after
many hours of work and will be used to organize com-
mittees and to plan WB&A events. We are beginning to
schedule more WB&A sponsored train shows this Fall and
Winter which will provide opportunities for everyone to
participate and become reacquainted. Please look at our
Website (wba-tca-eastern.org,) for more information. One
of our annual social events is attending a Bowie Baseball
game. We planned to attend a game on May 21, however it
was rained out. After re-scheduling for Saturday night, May
28, we enjoyed a beautiful evening including a win by the
Baysox and excellent fireworks after the game. The WB&A
gained one new member and is maintaining a membership
of 225 members which indicates the WB&A is alive and
well. However, so far this year 40 members have not paid
last year’s (2021) dues. We will be sending out a Dues Re-
minder Letter soon. Please check your membership card to
see if you have a 2021 sticker attached. If not, you may use
the Membership Renewal Form in this Trolley to renew
your membership. We hope to see you soon.




WB&A Membership Survey Data
2022

In March of 2022, the WB&A Train Club Board of
Directors voted to conduct a survey of the membership to
learn more about their model railroading interests. A
survey of this sort had not been done by the club for
number of years. In addition to determining current
members’ hobby interests, the Board wanted to find out
which members were interested in serving on the
committees that are essential in the delivery of quality
services and activities to the membership.

This endeavor was very successful in that there was an
excellent response in terms of number of surveys returned.
120 of the 240 surveys mailed to members were returned.
In addition to filling in responses on the survey form, many
members included comments that the BOD will be
reviewing. And most importantly, a number of members
expressed a willingness to serve on a Club Committee.

Regarding members’ leisure-time rail pursuits, item
number two of the survey asked members to rank six
aspects of the hobby in the order of their interest. The
results to that question are:

Operating Toy Trains
Collecting Trains
Education and Research
Scale Modeling
Railfanning

. Selling Trains

Below are the tabulated results of the 2022 WB&A
survey that was mailed to all of our Chapter members. All
the following results were recorded by Board Members
Bob Heine and then edited by our Bob Gray into a more
easily readable format. We hope you all find the results
interesting, as our Chapter Board digests and discusses the
tallied opinions of our membership.

QU R WNE

Item 1-How accurately does this mission statement

reflect your hobby interests?
The mission of the WB&A Train Club is to develop an
appreciation of and to preserve an important segment of history
- railroading - through research, education, community outreach,
fellowship, and to promote the growth and enjoyment of
collecting and operating toy, model and scale trains.

5 1
Strongly Agree 4 3 z Strengly Disagree
66 4 3 2 1

Item 2 - Rank the following in the order of your interest.
(1 through 6, with 1 being highest)

COLLECTING SELLING CRERATING SCALE RAILFANNING | EDUGATIGNAND
TRAINS TRAINS TOV TRAINS MODELING RESEARCH
44 6 38 3 3 3
Mo. 1 Rankings | Mo.1Rankings Mo.1Rankings Mo.1Rankings Mo.1Rankings Mo.1Rankings
1-8 Mean Score | 1-8 Mean Score | 1-8 Mean Score | 1-8 Mean Score | 1-8 Mean Score | 1-8 Mean Score wi
w/ 1 highest w/ 1 highest w/ 1 highest w/ 1 highest w/ 1 highest 1 highest
2.09 4.35 1.96 422 4.3 4.07

Item - 3 Rank the following WB&A membership benefits
according to how much you value them and
make use of them. (1 through 5, with 1 being

highest)
WEBEL WEEL THE TROLLEY THE WB&A OTHER
TRAIN SHOWS MINI MEETS HEWELETTER WEBSITE
1-6 Mean Scorew/ 1 | 1-5 Mean Scorew/1 | 1-5 Mean Scorew/ 1 | 1-B Mean Scarew/1 | 1-5 Mean Scorew/1
highest highest highest highest highest
172 3.03 197 327 467

Item -4 (Answer Yes or No) to the following: Would
you be willing to serve on one of the following
WB&A committees? Data does not include
responses from current Board Members.

SOCIAL COMMUNICATION MIMI MEETS PUBLIC SHOWS BOARD OF
COMMITTEE COMMITTEE COMMITTEE COMMITTEE DIRECTORS
6 Yes 10 Yes 8 Yes 10 Yes 3 Yes
92 No 87 Mo 82 No 86 Mo 92 No
14 Mo Response | 15 Mo Response | 15 Mo Response | 16 Mo Response | 17 Mo Response

Item -5 How often do you visit the WB&A website?
(wba-tca-eastern.org) Check one box.

Daily

Weekly

Monthly

Never

2

4 73

37

Item -6 How likely are you to attend a WB&A Train
Show? Check one box.

Very

Moderately

Unlikely

81

32

5

Item -7 How likely are you to attend a WB&A General
Business Meeting and Mini Meet? Check one

box.
Very Moderately Unlikely
16 59 43

Item -8 How do you read the WB&A Trolley Newsletter?

Cover-To-Cover

Selectively but
Thoroughly

Skim Through it

66

39

13

Item -9 What would you be interested in learning more
about? Check all applicable boxes.

i S
Track E‘fcé”ia I ‘C:;(T r,
Laying ';f’CLCL Detailing BenchWork | Research | Railfanning Repair
LEGACY
40 60 52 49 27 20 22 74

Item - 10 How would you prefer to receive the WB&A
Trolley Newsletter?

Electronically via

As a Print Publication

Both Electronically

would pay a surcharge
for mailing

Email and Print
65 26 28
N/A 17 of these members 18 of these members

would pay a surcharge
for mailing




Item —11 Do you have a suggestion for a new WB&A
activity? Here are their 20 suggestions.

Item - 12 Do you have a preference regarding the length
of the York Train Shows?

1. Visits to operating train layouts
2. Have an outdoor flea market with a cookout/ 2 Days 2 Days 3 Days
picnic Thursday and Friday Friday and Saturday Thursday-Friday-
3. Have WB&A social get-togethers Saturday
4. Have various open table yard sales 9 34 67
5. A bus trip to Steam Town National Historic
Site and/or East Broad Top Railroad Item - 13 What do you collect, operate or have an
6. Railroad train rides interest in?
7. Western Maryland Scenic RR trip
8. Arrange a ”mulﬁ'day" train trip O SCALE HO SCALE N SCALE G SL,";%LE s ZSCALE STANDARD
9. Have visits to rail sites in our area o a ’ & : 2
10. Have “skills clinics” . . . .
11. Have a WB&A get-together in York, PA Item - 14 Would you like to participate in an on-line
12. Run a train show in Arbutus, MD interest group for the scale you collect?
13. Display layouts on video or visit layouts in Yes =50  No=46
person Item - 15 How likely are you to renew your WB&A
14. Have a modeling workshop for children membership?
15. Involve more children in the hobby Very Likely Thinking About It Unlikely
16. Have classes and clinics on ZOOM or the
Internet 112 6 0
17. Publicize lists off train repair people and
dealers Bob Gray
18. Present a history of the WB&A Electric Railway
19. Present history of railroading through models
20. Enhance social networking
WB&A BoD Meeting "'ﬂ"' _. Look who just
?— T oi IL
When: To Be Announced MELCDMF JOI ned WB&A =
Where: Check the Web Site for Jon Grasson Olney, MD
the location and date.
Time: 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Come and join the WB&A Board of Directors

Agenda:

Officer reports, Eastern
Division report, Upcoming
Events, Open Discussion.

Members are welcome as guests

Please send any train-related articles, stories, and/or
print-ready photos for consideration in any
upcoming publication of “The Trolley” or on the
Chapter Web Site. Send via e-mail to:

pullenp@gmail.com

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING ARTICLES

FOR Oct.-Dec. 2022 TROLLEY

Sep. 10, 2022

PALTFIL LU M O

ﬂ Upcoming Events

Jul. 16,2022
Jul. 23, 2022
Sep. 17, 2022
Oct.2, 2022

Oct. 15, 2022
Oct. 21-22, 2022
Nov. 12, 2022
Nov. 28, 2022
Dec. 17, 2022

Northern Virginia Model Railroaders

WB&A Trolley Museum Train Show

Northern Virginia Model Railroaders

WB&A Arbutus Firehall Train Meet

Northern Virginia Model Railroaders

Eastern Div. York Meet, York Fairgrounds

Northern Virginia Model Railroaders

Northern Virginia Model Railroaders

g

Northern Virginia Model Railroaders




WB&A Mini-Show June 4, 2022

It appears that Dunkin was alive and well

at the show.
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TROLLEY MUSEUM TRAIN SHOW

Saturday, July 23, 2022 OPEN: 9 AM - Noon (Set Up 7:30 AM)

LOCATION - NATIONAL CAPITAL TROLLEY MUSEUM

1313 Bonifant Rd. Silver Spring. Maryland 20905
just N. of Rt. 200 in Montgomery County, MD

Featuring vendors, trains of all scales, accessories, books and more!
PLENTY OF FREE PARKING
Trollies at the Museum will be running

VISITOR ADMISSION: FREE
NCTM will be running the trolley’s ($10 admission)

Now on track with the WB&A Chapter of the Train Collectors Association.

Mail Table reservation to:
John Buxton, 2608 Proctor Lane, Parkville, MD 21234
NO LATER THAN FRIDAY JULY 18, 2022

For additional info contact John at 410-952-7356.
Space holders can set up at 7 AM. (Bring your own table)

-------- Table Reservations: -------- -

Name:
Address: City:
State: Zip: eMail:
Phone: TCA#: WB&A#
WB&A Spaces $20 each x =

Non-Member Space $25 each x =

Make checks payable to: WB&A Chapter and mail to
John Buxton, 2608 Proctor Lane, Parkville, MD 21234

*Signature:
*By signing this form you agree to abide by the rules and regulations of the WBEA Chapter of TCA.




WE&EA Chaptor - Eastern Division - Train Collectors Asseciation
Extablished 1964

WB&A ARBUTUS FIREHALL TRAIN MEET
Sunday, October 2, 2022

LOCATION - ARBUTUS FIREHALL
5200 Southwestern Blvd, Arbutus, MD 21227

Rt . 1 South, ¥ mile on the left off 695 Beltway, Exit 12A to SouthWest Blvd

Featuring vendors, trains of all scales, accessories, books and more!
PLENTY OF FREE PARKING

ADMISSION: $5
CHILDREN - UNDER age 12 ARE FREE
Military with ID are FREE, Boy Scouts in uniform and FREE
WB&A Members are FREE
DOORS OPEN: 9 AM-1PM

Refreshments may be available at the meet
Checks to: WB&A Chapter & mail to Chuck McGinnis, 6293 Lightpoint Pl, Columbia, MD 21045

Questions? Call Carol McGinnis at 410-336-8522 or John Buxton at 410-952-7356
Vendor set up beginning at 7 AM
--------------- Table Reservations-------------------

WB&A ARBUTUS sunday, October 2, 2022

Name:
Address: City:
State: Zip: eMail:
Phone: TCA#: WB&A#
WB&A Members - 6' TABLEs are at $15 each x -
Non WB&A-Member - 6' TABLEs are at $20 each x =
Non WB&A-Member Table Helper $5 each x =
TOTAL $
*Signature:

*By signing this form you agree to abide by the rules and regulations of the WBEA Chapter of TCA.
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7216 New Market Court
Manassas VA 20109
toytrainsandcollectibles.com
571-379-5497

Hope & Dan Danielson
dandhtrains@comcast.net

BUY - SELL - PARTS - SERVICE

Do you use
Facebook?

Find us on
Facebook

If so, try out our facebook page

https://
www.facebook.com/wba.chaptertca

Allen E. Crotts

PRE-W.
TCA 95 - 41208 e

POST-WAR

AL'S TOY TRAIN SERVICE
Specializing in
Lionel & American Flyer

Woody's Train Restoration & Repair offers professional repair and
restoration services for post war Lionel trains. We specialize in steam
locomotives and tenders. We have the ability to repaint and rubber
stamp locomotive cab numbers. We have full repair shop and can re-
build smoke units, e-units, repair whistles and rewire your locomotive
to almost new. We just recently added a Lionel press and can change
out broken diesel and steamer wheels and perform various other re-
pairs. If your train needs some TLC just e-mail us
(deutsche_marine@hotmail.com) with your needs and we most likely

O, S & Standard Gauge

can help you. (Here is a sample Woody has
restored back
Call for Appointment to greatness.)
WBé&A 1219

Falls Church, VA.
VTC 98-1031

(703)-536-7657

WB&A

CHAPTER

TCA
WB&A CHAPTER 2022/2023
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL / NEW APPLICATION
Please return the following dues with Self Addressed Stamped Envelope and a check / money order payable to WB&A
Chapter : 2022 dues are $15; 2023 dues are $15
Mail to: Bill Moss, 6929 Standish Drive, Hyattsville, MD 20784

Name
TCA # WB&A #
Address APT #
City State _ Zip Code
Phone number

E-Mail

Train Interest (what do you collect )
Do you have a layout Yes No
Do you plan attending a WB&A event this year yes no
Signature

Please contact Bill Moss at 301-322-9080 or trainman027@yahoo.com with any questions
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WH&EA Chapter - Exsterm [Hvisiom - Train Celleciars Assscintion
Furahdivhend 1964

TROLLEY MUSEUM TRAIN SHOW

Saturday, July 23, 2022 OPEN: 9 AM - Noon (Set Up 7:30 AM)

LOCATION - NATIONAL CAPITAL TROLLEY MUSEUM

1313 Bonifant Rd. Silver Spring. Maryland 20905
just N. of Rt. 200 in Montgomery County, MD

Featuring vendors, trains of all scales, accessories, books and more!
PLENTY OF FREE PARKING
Trollies at the Museum will be running
VISITOR ADMISSION: FREE
NCTM will be running the trolley’s ($10 admission)
Now on track with the WB&A Chapter of the Train Collectors Association.

WBE& A Chapter - Eastern Division - Train Collectors Association
Establistied 1964

WB&A ARBUTUS FIREHALL TRAIN MEET
Sunday, October 2, 2022

LOCATION - ARBUTUS FIREHALL
520 Southwestern Blvd, Arbutus, MD 21227

Rt . 1 South, % mile on the left off 695 Beltway, Exit 12A to SouthWest Blvd

Featuring vendors, trains of all scales, accessories, books and more!
PLENTY OF FREE PARKING

Questions? Call Carol McGinnis at 410-336-8522 or John Buxton at 410-952-7356
See our add on Page 10
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